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December 2019
Dear Parents/Carers,

As we reach the end of my first term at the Academy of St Francis of Assisi, I want to take the opportunity to celebrate some of the key successes from the term and to let you know about some of the areas we will focus on in the coming term. 

This term has seen many great events from the Annual Feast Event to the Multicultural Carol Concert.  It has been wonderful to see the passion and talent that our students have demonstrated throughout the term. Students have also attended trips all over the North West to places such as the IT Girls Allowed Trip at Barclays (Technology Park).  Students also visited The University of Manchester to celebrate Black History and Culture and met Professor David Olusoga one of Britain’s foremost historians.  The final event to note was in September is when we welcomed over 400 people into the building for our Year 7 Open Evening; this was a fantastic evening and we are confident that we will once again be oversubscribed in September 2020. 
In January 2019 we are having a renewed focus on uniform.  Visitors to the Academy regularly comment on how smart the Academy uniform looks and how much pride our students take in wearing their uniform. This said, there is some variation in the standard across students which Mrs Cousineau will write to you separately about. Further to this we have been consulting the students about changing our ties so that each year group has its own identity within the school.  The students have enjoyed this process and have come up with some great ideas for how to change the tie. If any parents would like to feedback to me on this please do so in writing through the school office. Any in year changes to school ties would be paid for by the Academy. 

In my time at the Academy I have found the vast majority of children to be well behaved and respectful.  On the whole students are focused and the Academy is calm. I would like to thank you for your support in creating such a positive learning culture in our Academy. 
We have introduced a one way system this term.  Students have adapted to this seamlessly and when we return in January we will be having a renewed focus on corridor culture, which we may need your support with as parents/carers if some children decide to make a poor choice on the corridor.  I know I can count on your support in making this happen. 

Looking ahead to the next term we have some key dates that I would like to bring to your attention. 
	All Students Return at 8.40am free breakfast available from 8.00am
	Monday 6th January 

	Y11 Mock Exams
	Monday 13 January – Friday 28 January 

	February Half Term 
	Monday 17th February – Friday 21st February 

	All Students Return at 8.40am free breakfast available from 8.00am
	Monday 24th February 

	Y7 and Y8 Assessment Week
	Monday 24th February - Friday 28th February 

	Y11 Parents’ Evening
	Thursday 27th February 

	Y9 & Y10 Assessment Week
	Monday 9th March – Friday 13th March

	Easter Holidays
	Monday 6th April – Friday 17th April


As we draw a close to the term, it is time to say farewell to a number of staff. Staff leaving us at the

end of this term are; Mrs Kate Hewson (Assistant Headteacher), Mrs Emma Morgan (Head of English), Mrs Dawn Melia (Reconciliation Manager) and Mr Peter Alcock (Chair of Governors. 
We are also welcoming new staff to the Academy: Miss Lauren Carter (Assistant Head of English), Miss Samantha Williams (Subject Leader of Music), and Mr Jonathan Murray (Cover Supervisor).  
I would like to wish all staff that are leaving us every success in the future and offer a warm welcome

to new staff joining us in January.  May I remind you that the Academy will re-open for all students on Monday 6th January 2020 and the students must be on the premises by 8:40am with free breakfast available from 8.00am. 

Finally I wish all of our students, parents, governors, support staff, teachers and everyone

who has supported our Academy this term a peaceful and restful break.  In whatever way you celebrate the Christmas period I wish you all the best and I look forward to seeing you again in the New Year.
Yours sincerely
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Kevin Maddocks 

Head of School

